Greater Fredericksburg Kennel club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Thursday, March 26, 2015

These minutes are in draft until approved at the next BOD meeting.

The following members were present: Doruss Stephens, Jane Johnson, Kathy Ryan, Gloria Martin, Patti Staub, Kathryn Dennis, Becky Heubi, Winona Sigmund and Annie Grace. 

The BOD Meeting was called to order at 7:12 PM.  The minutes from the January 2015 BOD meeting were presented.  Becky Heubi made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Kathy Ryan, and the minutes were approved as published.

The President called the Club to order and welcomed everyone.  

Treasurer:
Jane Johnson reported the Club has a balance of $78,810.44.  Some of the month's income came from the Conformation Class - $190.00, Checking interest  -  $1.81, Rally Class income - $300.00 and Obedience Class income - $338.00.
Some of the disbursements included:  Judge's Hotel Reimburse Patty $242.64; AKC Delegate expenses $412.54; Confirmation Class – Colonial K9 $90.00; and CNA Surety – Treasurer Bond $371.39.
Corresponding Secretary:
Sharon Allen was absent due to her daughter' s illness.

Report of Committees:
     AKC Delegate – Patti Staub:  Patti mentioned that elections were held and went very 
     smoothly.    
     Dog Show Report – Patti Staub:  Patti is having difficulty in getting Judges for the 

     2016 show.  She would like to set the Judging panel for 2017 at this time as well.  

     The Board agreed.
     Nominating Committee – Kathy Ryan: Kathy stated that the new slate was almost 

    ready except for the position of President.  The slate will be presented at the next GM 

    meeting.
     Budget Committee – Jane Johnson:  Jane wanted to raise the AKC Delegate amount 

     another $1000.00.  It is currently at $1000.00.  The budget is almost ready.  We need 

     the new budget in hand ASAP; before the next GM meeting.  Jane will email the 

     budget to us and we agreed to meet 15 minutes before the next GM meeting to vote 

     on it.  

     Training Classes – Annie Grace:  There was some problem with the when and where 

     of obedience and agility.  Typically the Shumake's want to start the week after Easter.  

     In order to get the classes going, Annie held two classes at Cosner Park and then class 

     will continue at the Shumake's after April 11th.  Annie had the Shumake's contract 

     with her and a Board member signed it.  That is now in place. 
     Kathryn asked if we were offering Basic Obedience this time?  Annie responded that 

     we were and also Competitive Obedience.  Bruce Hartsell is currently teaching all 

     the classes except Puppy Kindergarten.  
     Annie is also looking into other options for Agility.  She is currently checking with 

     Gail Ratliff who owns a farm in King George.  Kathy Ryan mentioned that this is a 

     rather remote location for training but thought it may be a good place for a tracking 

     seminar. 
     A big thank you was expressed by the Board for Annie and all she is doing for the 

     Club.
Old Business:  
Becky Heubi proposed that we create a Family Membership for dues in the amount of either $30.00, $35.00, or $40.00. After some discussion as to the amount the dues should be, Becky made a motion that we create a Family Membership in the amount of $40.00.  The motion was seconded by Kathryn Dennis.  The vote was 7 in favor and 1 opposed. 
(Winona referred us to the Constitution, and it was noted that this would be a three-step process to create a Family Membership, and we would have to amend our Constitution.)
Kathryn Dennis stated that we do need a quorum to vote and the Roster is not reflective of the members in good standing.  
New Business:  
Jane Johnson said that she received a notice from the bank that the minimum amount for a free checking account was now $750.00.  Jane felt that this would not be a problem for the Club.
Paula Shumake sent in a request asking if we could purchase a new grooming table for Conformation.  In a motion made by Kathryn Dennis, and seconded by Gloria Martin, it was decided that we should go ahead and purchase one.  Jane will research the cost.  The motion carried unanimously.
The Rolotape and Sand bags still need to be ordered for Agility.  Annie noted that we also needed to order a new 24” tire for Agility.  This new tire will be a “break away” type.  In a motion made by Kathryn Dennis and seconded by Patti Staub, it was decided that we should go ahead and purchase the new tire.  The motion passed unanimously.
There was also some discussion about raising the fee for Agility training because of the equipment costs.  In a motion made by Kathryn Dennis, and seconded by Becky Heubi it was decided that we should raise the cost of an Agility class to $100.00 with $25.00 of the money being retained by GFKC to cover equipment costs. (This money would not be included in the percentage amount of a class that we give to Bruce Hartsell.)  This would take effect with the fall classes.  The motion passed unanimously.
Patti Staub made a motion to adjourn and meeting was adjourned at 8:28 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Doruss Stephens

March 27, 2015
